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Agenda Item 4b 

 

 

TO: Planning Committee DATE: October 2, 2015 

FR: Executive Director   

RE: 2015 Congestion Management Program Guidance:  MTC Resolution No. 3000, 
Revised 

Background 
Congestion Management Programs (CMPs) were established by State law in 1990, and created a 
cooperative context for transportation planning by cities within California counties.  However, 
the specified approach creates some unintended consequences and is out of sync with modern 
approaches to land use/transportation planning, as per AB 32 and SB 375.   

Many affected jurisdictions throughout the state have chosen to opt out of the CMP process, as 
provided for in the law; CMPs are not required in a county if a majority of local governments 
representing a majority of the population and the Board of Supervisors adopt resolutions electing 
to be exempt from this requirement (AB 2419 (Bowler) Chapter 293, Statutes of 1996). MTC 
encourages local consideration of the option to opt out, in order to more effectively focus limited 
resources on planning efforts of the highest importance. For counties that opt out of preparing a 
CMP, MTC will directly work with the appropriate county agencies to establish project priorities 
for funding. 

This Guidance is for those counties that prepare a CMP in accordance with state statutes.  MTC’s 
responsibilities include review of the consistency of the CMPs with the Regional Transportation 
Plan (RTP), evaluation of the consistency and compatibility of the CMPs in the region, and for 
inclusion of CMP projects in the Regional Transportation Improvement Program (RTIP) subject 
to funding constraints. 

 

CMP Review Process and Schedule 
MTC is required to evaluate consistency of the CMPs every two years with the RTP that is in 
effect when the CMP is submitted.  Given that the last CMP Guidelines, adopted in 2013, 
already incorporated the direction and performance measures of a draft of Plan Bay Area, there 
are only minor revisions made to this update.  Projects proposed for the Regional Transportation 
Improvement Program (RTIP) will be reviewed for consistency with MTC’s Plan Bay Area. 
Note that the current approved fund estimate for the 2016 Statewide Transportation Improvement 
Program is $46 million statewide, so new funding capacity is essentially zero. 
 
Recommendation 
MTC Resolution No. 3000, Revised, delegates to this Committee the responsibility for approving 
amendments to the CMP Guidance (MTC Resolution No. 3000, Revised).  Staff recommends 
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